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Dear Governor Schwarzenegger:

As a lifelong Republican, I was dismayed by your letter of March 27 to the City Council members of the city of Banning, advocating the acceptance of the Liberty Energy sewage burning plant. I believe that a fundamental principle of our party is the recognition that bureaucratic control from distant governmental bodies should not replace local decision making where possible.

I am a resident of Banning, have a Doctorate in Engineering, and over thirty years experience in the area of energy conversion. I have read the Environmental Impact Report prepared for this project carefully. You are known as a strong environmentalist. I do not believe your staff has examined the actual operation of this plant in detail. It is the exact opposite of the green energy processes that you are espousing. This plant is essentially an incinerator, producing close to 500,000 pounds of pollutants per year, emitting over 23 other noxious chemicals, requiring four million pounds of anhydrous ammonia be brought into our city, and threatening to pollute the entire water supply for the Coachella valley if a sewage spill penetrates the groundwater. 

The production of energy is primarily a byproduct of the incineration process.

I am certain that you are unaware of the extreme opposition to this plant by the residents of Banning itself. An initiative (of which I am one of the authors) has been prepared to prevent the burning of sewage sludge within our city to protect the health of the residents of Banning. We have already acquired the signatures of over 20% of all the registered voters in our city, well more than enough to qualify it to be placed on the next election ballot. A copy of the proposed ordinance, and a more complete statement as to the harmful effects that this plant would produce is attached.

I ask you to recognize that the decision as to the viability of this plant is a matter for the voters of Banning to decide. Your letter to the City Council of our city was written without a full understanding of the problems and dangers associated with this project. I ask you to review the facts associated with this project, and to reverse your letter of recommendation.

Sincerely

Edward Miller

Banning, CA

